ExXEcCcUTIVE DEPARTMENT
ALLAN SHIVERS AUSTIN, TEXAS

GOVERNOR

January 4, 1955

Mr. Amon G. Carter
Fort Worth Star-Telegram
Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

This is to acknowledge with thanks your recent message
in which you recommended Mr. G. L. MacGregor of Dallas for
appointment to the University of Texas Board of Regents.

It is extremely helpful in making decisions of this nature
to have the good counsel and advice of those interested in see-
ing outstanding individuals selected for such important places.

I appreciate very much your recommendation, and you
can be certain I will give Mr. MacGregor my most serious
consideration when this appointment is made.

With thanks again for your letter and with my best wishes,

I am

Siriéé;'ely yaurs, =~

AS:gbp

RECFIVED
JAN 6 1955



